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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

11 October 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations, and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.   

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your Administrative Remarks 6105 (page 

11) entry, rebuttal statement, and fitness report for the reporting period 1 July 2021 to 12 October 

2021.  The Board considered your contentions you were on authorized leave for 13 days and as 

such "out-of-bounds" does not apply.  You were well within your right to travel 330 miles.  You 

also contend that the Marine Corps Leave and Liberty Manual states that out of bounds only 

applies when leaving "the general vicinity" or during special liberty periods where liberty 

boundaries have been established with a normal maximum boundary of 400 miles and such 

requests are only authorized if the Marine submits an out of bounds request.  In your case, you 

claim that this does not apply because you were in an approved/authorized leave status.  You 

argue that the core foundation of the adverse fitness report is for being out-of-bounds, as such 

this report is unfounded, erroneous, and illegal, and the same applies to the page 11 entry 

received for the same reasons.  

 

The Board noted that pursuant to paragraph 6105 of the Marine Corps Separation and Retirement 

Manual (MARCORSEPMAN), you were issued a page 11 entry counseling you for exercising 

poor judgment and failing to set a positive example.  Specifically, on multiple occasions you 






